

University of Zagreb

International Relations Office

Class: 605-01/24-07/01 No.: 251-25-16/8-24-8 Zagreb, 20 March 2024

Dr. István Tarrósy, Director University of Pécs, Centre for Internationalization and Connections

Vasvári Pál utca 4, H-7622 Pécs

E-mail: tarrosy.istvan@pte.hu, international@pte.hu

Re.: UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF CROATIAN LANGUAGE AND CULTURE 2024 24 June to 19 July 2024

Dear Dr. Tarrósy,

With reference to the Agreement on Co-operation between our universities, the University of Zagreb would like to offer <u>one</u> scholarship at the *University School of Croatian language and Culture 2024* to one (1) student of University of Pécs. The School is organised in co-operation between the University of Zagreb and the Croatian Heritage Foundation. The programme consists of an academic part and cultural programme, and will be held in Zagreb from 24 June to 19 July 2024.

The scholarship includes academic fee, a grant which covers 50% of cultural programme and accommodation. The students have to cover his/her own travel expenses and meals, and they have to pay for the cultural programme (student should pay 125 euro).

The application documents of your candidate, accompanied by a nomination letter, should be sent until 30 April 2024 to bspoljaric@unizg.hr. Please send the originals by the end of April to the following address: University of Zagreb, Central International Relations Office, Trg Republike Hrvatske 14, HR-10000 Zagreb, Croatia. The following documents need to be enclosed:

- Application form
- Letter of motivation
- Curriculum vitae
- Two letters of reference by professors of the University of Pécs
- Transcript of records (subjects and grades) and certificate of enrolment of the student at the University of Pécs
- Proof of Croatian skills if relevant
- Address of the candidate, where the University of Zagreb will send the notification.

The information about the University School of Croatian Language and Culture 2024 can be found at http://www.unizg.hr/homepage/learn-croatian/university-school-of-croatian-language-and-culture/; for further inquiries it is also possible to contact croatianlang@unizg.hr. The application form is enclosed to this letter.

We would like to remind you that the students attending the course must have health and accident insurance covered.

Our letter of confirmation for your nominee will be sent by 15 May 2024.

Sincerely yours,
Dr. phil. Branka Roščić, Head of Office B. Roeu'c

University of Zagreb, Trg Republike Hrvatske 14, HR-10000 Zagreb, Croatia International Relations Office, Phone: +385 (0)1 4698 100, Fax: +385 (0)1 4698 132 E-mail: iro@unizg.hr; http://www.unizg.hr